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Editorial Note  
 
This month’s local elections have resulted in big changes in the composition of the 
Parish Council (see opposite page). Cllrs David Carter, Gordon Lane, John Mangan 
have stood down, while Philip Fejer, Maureen Pearman and Susan Rutherford join 
current Cllrs Duncan Henderson, Jan Kemp and Peter Rutherford. 
 
Special thanks are due to David Carter for his Chairmanship of the Parish Council 
since 2019, a role he took on shortly after stepping down from chairing the Trustees 
of the Village Hall for several years. We shall miss his dedication and commitment 
to the interests and wellbeing of the village, and his skilful management of the bi-
monthly Parish Council meetings. Not least among his achievements was ensuring 
the reinstatement of the post-box on Pineheath Road and the installation of a 
defibrillator in the former telephone box on the A148, small but nevertheless 
important amenities for village residents. First and foremost, however, he was the 
driving force behind the Parish Council taking over the publication of a regular village 
newsletter in the form of the Chronicle.  
 
The Deputy Chair, Gordon Lane, has been for several years the lead on matters 
relating to highways and footpaths within the village, particularly in relation to traffic 
speed on the A148. He also took a literally hands-on approach to keeping the village 
tidy, whether by clearing debris from the A148 footpaths, mowing the grass on the 
Pineheath Road dog-leg or righting the bollard on that road after it had been knocked 
over (yet again) by a delivery lorry.    
 
Patrick Kelly could be relied upon to adopt the role of ‘elder statesman’, listening 
patiently to the views of others before offering up a considered and thoughtful 
consensus position which, more often than not, would then win the day.  
 
John Mangan was our expert on wind-energy matters, liaising with other local bodies 
and pressure groups in seeking to minimise the impact of the supply cables on our 
Area of Outstanding Local Beauty.  
 
Niki Doran brought a new perspective to the Parish Council and we hope she will be 
able to return when her current work commitments allow. 
 
Our thanks to all departing Councillors for their service to the village. 
 
Cllr Duncan Henderson, Editor 
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Dated Wednesday 5th April 2023 Steve Blatch 
 

 
Returning Officer 

Printed and published by the Returning Officer, Electoral Services, North Norfolk District Council, Holt Road, Cromer, Norfolk, 
NR27 9EN 

 RETURN OF RESULT OF UNCONTESTED ELECTION 
 

North Norfolk 
 

Election of Councillors for 

High Kelling Parish Council 
on 

Thursday 4 May 2023 
 

I, Steve Blatch, being the Returning Officer for the parish of HIGH KELLING at an Election of 
Councillors for the said parish advise that the persons whose names appear below were validly 
nominated and were duly elected without a contest.  
 

Name of Candidate Home Address Description (if any) 
FEJER 
Philip John 
 

21 Pineheath Road, High Kelling, Holt, 
Norfolk, NR25 6QF 

 

HENDERSON 
Duncan Laurence 
 

35a Pineheath Road, High Kelling,  
NR25 6QF 

 

KEMP 
Janice Rebecca 
 

Chimneys, Old Cromer Road, High Kelling, 
Norfolk, NR25 6AJ 

 

PEARMAN 
Maureen 
 

22 Pineheath Road, High Kelling,  
NR25 6QF 

 

RUTHERFORD 
Peter 
 

Silver Birches, Cromer Road, High Kelling, 
Nr Holt, NR25 6QZ 

 

RUTHERFORD 
Susan Janet 
 

Silver Birches, Cromer Road, High Kelling, 
Nr Holt, NR25 6QZ 
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From your Parish Council 
 

The Coronation of King Charles III 

Wonderful to know that the village is coming together to 
celebrate the Coronation. Tickets for the Sunday Big (Buffet) 
Lunch on Sunday, 7th May are sold out, the food, drink and 
celebratory cake has been ordered, and the Village Hall is being 
suitably decorated. It promises to be an event comparable to last year’s Jubilee 
celebration. 

It will be a great way to celebrate the Coronation and socialise with fellow villagers. 
The Old Rock Shop Bistro in Cromer is providing the finger buffet; I can whole- 
heartedly recommend their food. Vegetarian options are of course available, and the 
Bar will be open. Thank you to everyone involved in organising the event; the Village 
Hall and your Parish Council are sharing the greater part of the cost of the event. 

The following day, Monday 8th, sees High Kelling’s events for the Coronation’s Big 
Help Out day. At 10am the Hall will be the starting point for the first Village Litter-pick 
of the year. Following this, at 11:30am, pickers and invited volunteers who have 
contributed to village life will come together for a well-deserved cuppa and bacon 
rolls.  

The Parish Council election 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those of my fellow Parish Councillors 
who have not sought re-election, namely Vice-Chair Gordon Lane, Patrick Kelly, 
John Mangan, and Niki Doran. All have contributed to the work of the Parish Council, 
through the good times as well as the challenges presented by Covid. A special 
thank-you to Gordon for his support and enthusiasm. In their place Philip Fejer, 
Maureen Pearman and Susan Rutherford, will be joining current Parish Councillors 
Duncan Henderson, Janice Kemp and Peter Rutherford. 

A personal statement 

I have had the privilege to be a member of the Parish Council and as Chair. This 
followed a number of years as a Trustee and Chair of the Village Hall Management 
Committee. I thought long and hard but decided not to seek re-election to the Parish 
Council. I like to think it has made a significant contribution to maintaining and 
improving the village and am sure it will continue to do so in the future. 
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I will, of course, continue to contribute to village life where I can and support the work 
of the Parish Council. 

 

The new Defibrillator 

As mentioned in the last issue, the new 
defibrillator located in front of the Village 
Store and Post Office is now up and working. 
Indeed, it has already been used, repaying 
the time, cost and effort put into acquiring the 
former telephone box and the machine itself.  

The decals highlighting it have been applied 
and it is being checked on a weekly basis. 

Arrangements are in hand to provide training. 

 

 

Continuing support for the Treehouse Community Fridge 

Donations of food, household goods and toiletries made at the Village Hall and the 
Village Store continue to be delivered to the Treehouse. Many thanks to all who 
donate to those in need. 

The next meeting of the Parish Council . . .  

. . .  is scheduled for Tuesday 16th May, 7pm, at the Village Hall. The meeting is open 
to the public, there is a specific session for public comment and questions. As always, 
any changes can be found at www.highkellingpc.info or by contacting the Parish 
Clerk. 

David Carter, Chair, High Kelling Parish Council, Tel: 01263 711745 

Email: davidjcarts@gmail.com 

Jane Wisson, Parish Clerk, Tel: 07818026809 

Email: highkellingclerk@gmail.com 

www.highkellingpc.info  
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News from Your Village Hall 
Annual General Meeting 
I know it’s difficult to believe but we’ve always 
struggled with turnout at this event, so this year we 
are trying something different - we’re going to hold 
it in the evening rather than the afternoon. 
 
The Hall’s AGM will be at 7pm on Friday 19th May.  All are very welcome and there 
will be opportunity for all to comment or have their say about the way the hall is run, 
future events etc.  Refreshments will be available.  Hopefully our AGM won’t 
overshadow that coronation thingy. 
 
Draw Club 
April’s March draw was as follows; 1st prize of £23 to Ann Cleall, 2nd John Wickham 
£15 and Ruth Wilson received the 3rd prize of £10. 
 
The new year for the monthly draw begins, so please get your completed forms to 
Alan Mason at Cartref, Heathfield Close – A question that I often wish that I got asked 
often is, “Can I have more than one ticket?” and the answer I would have given had 
I been asked is, “Yes, of course you can”. 
 

May 4th- Polling Day 
As usual, the village hall becomes a polling station for the day.  Doors open at 7am 
and close at 10pm (I really need my beauty sleep, so thank you John Mangan). 
 
If you intend voting, please do remember to take some means of photographic 
identification along with you. 
   
Coronation Events 
As expected, all 80 tickets have been sold for the excellent value afternoon Big Buffet 
Lunch on Sunday 7th May.  Thank you to Lyn Morgan for her sterling work in 
organising and controlling the production, sale and delivery of the tickets – well done! 
 
This event is only happening thanks to the efforts of a small team of people willing to 
give up their time (regardless of their views on the idea of monarchy!) and we must 
thank them all.  Without people willing to lead, organise and do, no events will 
happen. I’d also like to make a couple of special mentions; one for David & Silvia 
Carter who sourced and will be collecting the all-important food and another for the 
wonderful generosity of Il Calabrese Restaurant and The Owl Tea Rooms for their 
donation of the two special draw prizes. 
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Monday 8th sees our first litter pick of the year, starting at 10:00.  Afterwards, at 11:30, 
courtesy of our Parish Council, there’s a gathering of volunteering locals to enjoy a 
bacon roll and a cuppa at the village hall – the current expectation is for 30 of us to 
be there but, it’s not too late to book a place! See details on page 11. 
 
Other Events 
Bingo and Coffee Morning attendance continues to be good but for the number of 
punters Pub Night seems to be dwindling.  We’re looking at ways to rekindle 
attendance as the stalwart few would like this convivial meeting to continue. 
 
Events Diary 

Thu 4th  Polling Day 07:00 – 
22:00 

Sun 7th  Coronation Buffet 
Lunch 

13:00 – 
16:00 

Mon 8th  Litter Pick followed 
by... 

10:00 
onward 

 ...volunteers bacon 
roller 

11:30 
onward 

Fri 12th  Pub Night 19:00 – 
22:00 

Mon 
15th  

Bingo 14.00 – 
16.00 

Wed 
17th  

Coffee Morning 10:00 – 
12:00 

Fri 19th  Village Hall AGM 19:00 
onward 

Fri 28th  Pub Night 19:00 – 
22:00 

 
 
 
John Kellas-Kelly 
High Kelling Village Hall (Registered Charity 303989) 
 
2 Heathfield Close, 01263 712119, hkvhchair@gmail.com 
Website:  highkellingvillagehall.weebly.com 
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THE PARISH OF HOLT WITH HIGH KELLING
  
Rector: Revd Canon Howard Stoker Tel: 01263 712048  
Email: holtrectory@tiscali.co.uk  
Deputy Churchwarden: Ann Alborough Tel. 01263 712954
  
         
  
Services at All Saints:       
  
Thursday 10.00am Said Eucharist  
Sunday 9.15am Said Eucharist 
For services at the Parish Church please see the church notice board or visit 
www.holtchurch.org  
For Live Streaming search YouTube St Andrew the Apostle, Holt 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
The month of May is a natural turning point in the year. The hours of daylight are already 
lengthening, temperatures are rising, hedgerows and trees burst into life, birds, insects and 
wildlife are going about their business and summer is on the breeze. May announces the 
arrival of Spring and anticipates the forthcoming of summer and I, for one, look forward in 
anticipation to yet another sailing season! 
 
From the earliest of Roman times in honour of the goddess Flora, to dancing around the 
maypole and the crowning of the May Queen, the month of May has always been an 
important month and has been marked with special ceremonies, ritual and devotion. 
In Oxford, May Morning revellers gather below the Great Tower of Magdalen College at 
6am to listen to the college choir sing traditional madrigals. 
 
For many Christians, May is also known as Mary’s month, in which the Mother of Jesus is 
honoured with special devotion. The month ends with the Feast of the Visitation which 
recalls the visit made by Mary, pregnant with Jesus to her cousin Elizabeth who at the time 
was pregnant with John the Baptist. This Feast Day is marked locally, with the National 
Pilgrimage to Walsingham on Monday 29th May when people from all over the country make 
their way to England’s Nazareth, as the village of Walsingham is known.  
 
As spring begins to turn into summer there is much to do, especially in the garden, but with 
three Bank Holidays I hope you find time to enjoy the merry month of May. 
   
Kindest regards,  
Fr. Howard 
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COFFEE AND CHAT: Tuesday 16th May 10.30am – 12noon at 4 Pineheath Road, courtesy of 
Ann Alborough. 
THURSDAY MORNING COFFEE AND LENT GROUP at 4 Pineheath Road following the 10am 
Eucharist at All Saints.    
CORONATION FLOWERS: All Saints will be decorated with flowers for the Coronation and 
will be open for visitors.  
 
CORONATION WEEKEND 5TH – 8TH MAY 2023 
Friday 5th May 
5pm Vigil Service at Holt Parish Church – A short service of prayers for the King on the eve 
of his Coronation 
7.30pm Concert – “Music Fit For A King” at Holt Parish Church.  Doors open from 6.45pm. 
Come along an enjoy a free glass of fizz before the concert. Bar also available. 
Saturday 6th May 
9.30am Said Eucharist at Holt Parish Church offered for King Charles III & Queen Camilla 
Sunday 7th May 
Morning services as usual, at which prayers will be offered for the King and Members of 
the Royal Family and the National Anthem sung.  
9.15am at All Saints, High Kelling; 8am and 10.30am at Holt Parish Church 
3.00pm – 5.00pm Coronation Tea at Holt Parish Church 
5.00pm Service of Thanksgiving Commemoration for King Charles III at Holt Parish Church 
followed by a loyal toast.  
 
Look out for other events being arranged in both Holt and High Kelling.  
 
HOLT COMMUNITY CHOIR 
Good News! The community choir resumed on Thursday 20th April 6.30pm – 7.30pm. 
In the Parish Church Hall, Church Street. Guest Director for the summer term: Teresa Verney 
Cost £4 per person. All are welcome. Anyone can sing! 
 
HOLT & COMMUNITY DISTRICT SUPPORT FUND (Energy).  Local support for local people. 
UPDATE: If you or anyone you know needs financial help to meet their energy costs, please 
let them know funds are available and not to be too proud or afraid to ask. If in need 
contact the Rector for more information.  
 
HOME VISITING: If you would welcome a visit from the parish clergy or a lay member of our 
pastoral team please contact the Rector, Fr. Howard. 
 



  

 10 

The Big Help-Out: Monday 8th May 
 

The Parish Council is delighted to welcome Claire 
Chapman from North Norfolk District Council, our 
Community Connector, to our Big Thank-you to 
All Volunteers event taking place on Monday 8th 
May as part of The Big Help-out. (See opposite 
page for details of this event and the Village Litter-
pick taking place the same day.) 

Claire is currently supporting High Kelling residents to meet like-minded people by 
connecting them to voluntary and community groups. She is looking forward to 
meeting as many residents as possible to hear about village life and to share 
information with you. 

“Volunteers are an integral part of all communities, whether in a regular 
role or just a one-off basis. Without the help and support volunteers 
provide, many activities would not take place. I feel privileged to join you 
on the 8th May, to help celebrate the volunteers living in High Kelling. 
  
As a Community Connector, I meet volunteers daily from all walks of life 
and have met many High Kelling residents in volunteering roles at the Holt 
Youth project, The Treehouse, Little Lambs and North Norfolk Railway so 
far. I would love to hear about your story, share your experience, tell me 
about where and why you volunteer. 
  
If you would like to volunteer but are unsure where to start, I can also help 
you get involved. I look forward to celebrating with you!” 
 

Claire Chapman 
Community Connector 
+441263 516147  
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Village Litter-Pick 

 
If you’d like to take part, in the spring litter-pick, please come to the Village Hall at 
10am. You will need appropriate clothing, boots and gardening-type gloves, plus a 
Hi-Vis jacket if you have one (if not, we can loan you a vest). The Parish Council 
provides the pickers, hoops and bags. Refreshments are available afterwards. It’s a 
great opportunity to meet fellow villagers as well as tidying up our village! 
 
A Big Thank You to All Volunteers 

The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who has given up their time to 
support village life and create a sense of community, whether you’ve helped out at 
Village Hall events, the Church, Speedwatch, Toadwatch, Litter Pick, the Social Club, 
delivered the Chronicle or been involved with any other community activities. High 
Kelling wouldn’t be the same without you! 

You are invited to the Village Hall on 8th May at 11:30am for light refreshments to 
celebrate all your hard work on behalf of the village. If you are able to come along, 
please let Cllr Patrick Kelly know, for catering numbers, as soon as possible on 
07598 256400, or email him on patrickkelly9@btinternet.com  

------------------------- 
 
 

Become a Volunteer Driver? 

The Holt Area Caring Society is looking for more volunteer drivers. We drive anyone 
who is a patient at the Holt Medical Practice to medical appointments, and we keep 
the cost to a minimum. Drivers use their own cars and are reimbursed per mileage. 
The Caring Society has its own insurance. Times are flexible and drivers can choose 
to do short or longer journeys (eg to Norwich).  

Our service is very much appreciated by people in this rural area, where it is not easy 
to get to medical appointments. So if you are interested, please ring 01263 711243 
and speak to Liz or Rachel, our co-ordinators, and we can send you an application 
form. (NB The same number applies if you are requesting a car.) 

Very many thanks,  

Peta Benson, Chairperson 
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Green Village  

Earlier this year Cllr Patrick Kelly attended an EcoChurch meeting about local 
initiatives being taken to protect the environment. Reasons of space have precluded 
inclusion of his report in previous issues, but it is now set out below.  

The Parish Council continues to make links with other groups having an interest in 
protecting the environment. On 6th February an EcoChurch meeting was held at St 
Andrew’s, Holt to exchange information about local developments. 
 
EcoChurch is an award scheme for churches who wish to improve their 
environmental impact, and St Andrew’s has recently been granted the accolade of a 
bronze award. A lot of work has been undertaken in the Churchyard, including 
managing a wild area, planting vegetation and hosting a number of beehives. The 
Church also holds an annual litter pick and will be collaborating with other groups to 
record sightings of flora and fauna for the ‘Count on Nature’ project scheduled for 
June. It is also hoping to trial the Terracycle scheme for collecting toothpaste and 
other dental waste. 
 
It was noted that, given the amount of work undertaken recently at All Saints Church 
in High Kelling, including the planting of trees to mark the Platinum Jubilee and the 
construction of a ‘bug hotel’, it might qualify for an EcoChurch silver award! 
 
The Greening Holt initiative has been active around the town installing bird, insect 
and bat boxes, planting trees. A reusable coffee cup scheme was introduced 
recently. Future ideas include a Holt Open Gardens planned for 2024. 
 

--------------------------------------------- 

 
 
Want to meet new friends and have fun while mastering a new skill in 2023? 

Why not come along to High Kelling Village Hall and try your hand at Short Mat Bowls in a warm, friendly 
environment with refreshments provided? We are offering free afternoon taster sessions with expert tuition 
from experienced players. (Wednesdays 1:15 to 3:15, Thursdays 1:15 to 3:15 and 3:30 to 5:30, and Sundays 
1:30 to 3:30.) If you would like to find out more, contact Lyn on 01263 713898 or Tony on 01263 713119 
and arrange a taster session. 

 

 
 



  

 13 

Signs of Spring 
 
Another local nature feature by Pineheath Road resident Jane Fejer  

 
Autumn and winter past, where nature 
has slumbered and the sounds of the 
pink- footed geese, with their chevron 
flight and honking sounds no longer 
filling the skyscape above the village. 
Breath no longer seen on the air.  
Nights becoming shorter, the days 
longer. Sunrises are earlier with hues 
of pinks and reds, preceded by the 
‘blue hour’ early morning with daily 
changes to the dawn. Warming and 
welcoming with new spring scents felt 
in the air. 

 
Walking past the tree-lined tarmac river, with its thunderous sounds, towards 
Bodham. A panoramic window opens up, where the scene of morning greets the day, 
where at times the open fields and hedgerows are covered in early sea mists 
travelling up from the coast hugging the bare-branched tree-tops.  
 
Turning into the entrance to the woods we are greeted by 
blackbirds scurrying along  at our feet, no fear shown, not 
even with the dog (Morse) walking alongside, nose busy to 
catch the scents of early morning. They accompany us as 
we disturb the path for them to grab whatever they can to 
eat.  
 Spring equinox brings the early daily awakening of the 
skies above as well as the stirrings to trigger the new 
seasons of nature. These, summoned upon by the increase 
in sunlight, start to wake up with these early beginnings. The 
branches, once covered in frosted blanket of winter, change 
in colour to warming sunlight tones as the water rises up 
fast within the trunk to the crown.  
 
There is then a hurry, a surge through the woodland and within gardens, covering 
them with a blanket of snowdrops, then nodding heads of yellow and white daffodils 
amongst the still-faded autumn leaves. Finally, bluebells begin to spread their blue 
glow, while the trees still await the budding of their leaves to form a light green 
canopy and bring their filtered light to the woodland floor. 
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To accompany nature’s awakening, the birdsong is becoming louder heralding the 
new dawn and dusk. Birds mark out their territories, with new brighter plumage of 
feathers. Nest-boxes to find and new nesting sites to secure. The rooks’ louder caws 
form a bass note to the robins’ first call of the day. Dawn chorus, nature’s symphony. 
 
Gathering apace, this rush hour of nature to get things started, Lambs-tails’ catkins 
start the tree-flowering, followed by blackthorn’s sweet white blossom. Then the pink 
and white cherry-tree blossom and magnolias. This symphony of colour and the 
‘budding’ of leaves that uncurl to welcome their new year. 
 
Spring has arrived. 

----------------------------------------- 
 
Hares looking at you . . .  
 

 

Many thanks to Pineheath Road resident 
Patrick Kelly for this picture of one of our 
local hares at rest . . . 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
. . . and to Marjorie Law, who runs the Art Lark Group at the 
Village Hall, for this one  on the move. 
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 Village Hall Programme for May 2023  

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 
1 MAY BANK 
HOLIDAY 
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis WH 
 
 
 

2  
10.00-13.00 
Quelle Art MH 
 
 
 
 

3  
 
 
13.15-15.15 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 Holt 
Bridge MH 

4  
07.00-22.00 WH 
DISTRICT & 
PARISH 
ELECTIONS 
 
 POLLING 
STATION  
 

5  
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis 
WH 
 
 
19.00-22.00 NN 
Model 
Engineers MH 

6 CORONATION 
DAY 
09.30-11.00 
Simply Yoga MH 
 
 

7  
 
 
13.00-16.00 
Coronation Big 
(Buffet) Lunch 
WH 
 

8CORONATION 
B/H 
10.00 LITTER 
PICK   
11.30-13.00 
Coronation  
Big Help Out MH  
14.00-17.00 U3A 
Bridge MH 
 
 
 

9  
10.00-13.00 
Quelle Art MH 
 
 
 
 
 

10  
 
 
13.15-15.15 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
 
19.00-22.00 Holt 
Bridge MH 

11  
09.00-12.00 Art 
Lark MH 
09.00-12.00 U3A 
German Group 
CR 
13.15-17.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 
Abacus Bridge 
MH 

12  
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis 
WH 
 
14.00 Trustees 
Meeting MH 
 
19.00-22.00 Pub 
Night MH 

13  
 
 
12.00-16.00 
Craft Group CG 

14  
 
 
 
13.30-15.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 

15  
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis WH 
14.00 Bingo MH 
 
19.00-22.00 HK 
Garden Club 
WH 

16  
10.00-13.00 
Quelle Art MH 
 
 
 
19.00-21.00 
HKPC CG 
 

17  
10.00-12.00 
Coffee Morning 
MH 
13.15-15.15 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 Holt 
Bridge MH 

18  
 
 
13.15-17.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 
Abacus Bridge 
MH 

19  
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis 
WH 
14.00-17.00 U3A 
Dital 
Photography 
WH 

20  
 

21  
 
 
13.30-15.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 

22 
09.30-12.39 HK 
Table Tennis WH 
 
14.00-17.00 U3A 
Bridge MH 

 

23  
10.00-13.00 
Quelle Art MH 
 
 
 
 
 

24  
 
 
 
13.15 15.15 HK 
SM bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 Holt 
Bridge MH 

25  
09.00-12.00 Art 
Lark MH 
09.00-12.00 U3A 
German Group 
CR 
13.15-17.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
19.00-22.00 
Abacus Bridge 
MH 

26  
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis 
WH 
 
 
 
19.00-22.00 Pub 
Night MH 

27  
 

28  
 
 
 
13.39-15.30 HK 
SM Bowls WH 

29SPRING B/H 
09.30-12.30 HK 
Table Tennis WH 

30 
 
 
 
 
 

31 
 
 
13.15-15.15 HK 
SM Bowls WH 
 
19.00-22.00 Holt 
Bridge MH 
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Don’t forget the Local Government elections on 4th May . . . 

. . . but remember that under new UK government legislation all persons voting in 
person at a polling station now need to provide photographic identification before 
being issued with a ballot paper.  
Accepted forms of photographic identification include: 

• a passport; 
• a driving licence; 
• an identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme (PASS) hologram; 
• an Older Person’s Bus Pass; 
• a Disabled Person’s Bus Pass; 
• a Blue Badge. 

Although there are alternatives for persons not holding one of the accepted forms of 
identification (namely, a free Voter Authority Certificate or a postal vote), the 
deadlines for applying for these in time for this month’s elections have now passed. 

--------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
 
The High Kelling Parish Council is grateful to the service-providers  
who support this publication through their advertisements. If you 
use their services, please let them know how you came to hear of 
them. Also, if you know of anyone who might wish to advertise their 
services with us, please mention the Chronicle to them.   
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HOLT & COMMUNITY DISTRICT SUPPORT FUND (Energy).  Local support for 
local people. UPDATE: If you or anyone you know needs financial help to 
meet their energy costs, please let them know funds are available and not to 
be too proud or afraid to ask. If in need contact the Rector for more 
information.  

 
HOME VISITING: If you would welcome a visit from the parish clergy or a lay 
member of our pastoral team please contact the Rector, Fr. Howard 
 

------------------------------------------------------------ 
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. 

 
 

HANDYMAN SERVICES 
 

Light maintenance work 
Fence painting.  Sheds painting 

 Low level gutters cleaned 
 

07730667089 
 

 

North Norfolk Tree Services 
 

For all your tree surgery needs 

Over 30 years of experience 

Fully Insured 

Based in Holt 

 

For a free no obligation quotation and advice 

Call Jeremy Cox 

Tel: 01263 713389 

Mobile: 07503885499 

Email: nntrees@gmail.com 
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